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Megan
 
The ICA land use committee has reviewed this application and has the following
comments.
 
First, the April 13 Landmarks hearing has been cancelled. Thus, given the current
circumstances, the April 1 response date must be re set to a time when neighbors and the
ICA can reasonably participate. I know the neighbors to the east remain concern about
mass and scale, especially of the ADU, but I have not heard from them since the shelter in
place order went into effect. Further, I was curious about the no comment from the
neighbor to the north. I did check Portland Maps and that property is not owner occupied.
It is a rental and I do not know if the occupants even know about the proposal, as I suspect
the notices have gone to the owners who live in NW Portland.
 
Second, the design is much improved, and the hip roof appears to be an effective means to
diminish the otherwise large mass and scale. One can argue that the main structure serves
well to negotiate between the much smaller structure immediately to the north and the two
noncontributing behemoths to the south. There is still concern among some committee
members that the main structure remains out of scale with the general size and scale of the
nearby properties.  
 
Third, for the contributing house to the north and for committee members, there is real
concern about the overall size and massing of the proposed ADU structure.
Applicant has reduce the seeming massing by lowering it, and giving second floor
bedrooms sloped ceilings, but is it enough to not overwhelm the structure to the north.  
 
Fourth, we would like to see a setback layout for the block, both sides, to make sure the
proposal fits in, that porch and main structure layouts are compatible with other street
facing setbacks.
 
Finally, given the circumstances, this process should be delayed until we return to
something akin to normal.
 
Dean Gisvold
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